# Eye on the World April 23, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of April 23, 2022.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Comments about tension at Temple Mount**

- An article by Gadi Zaig titled "Arab Rioters Stone Buses En Route to Western Wall" was posted at jpost.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Israeli Forces Given 'Free Hand' as Clashes Break Out on Temple Mount" was posted at jpost.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre and Tovah Lazaroff titled "Right-Wing Activists Plan Jerusalem Flag March Amid Temple Mount Tensions" was posted at jpost.com on April 19, 2022.

# Keep an eye on China

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Journalist] Josh Rogin: China Is Taking Advantage of World Focusing on Ukraine" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Will Daniel titled "'It's Probably Worse Than Wuhan': Experts Warn China's Covid-19 Lockdowns Will Once Again Cripple Global Supply Chains" was posted at fortune.com on April 19, 2022.

## **Comments about China lockdown**

- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "China Admits Shanghai Lockdown Causing 'Doubt, Anxiety and Fatique' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Eduardo Baptista titled "Growing Defiance of Covid Curbs in China Brings Wave of Arrests" was posted at reuters.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Emily Craig titled "Apocalyptic Scenes in Shanghai's Rebellion Against Zero Covid Chaos: Residents Attack Police After Being Evicted to Create Quarantine Centers and Try to Break Barricades in Hunt for Food—While Hazmat-Clad Communist Thugs Still Can't Stop Cases Going Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Khan titled "Inside a Shanghai Mass Quarantine Center: No Showers, Lights on 24/7" was posted at wsj.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Censors Its Own National Anthem Amid Growing Unrest With Coronavirus Lockdowns" was posted at breitbart. com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "China Lockdowns: Shanghai Factories Allowed to Reopen If 'Workers Live On-Site' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2022.

## The war from Russia's perspective

- An article by Lauren Frias, Kelsey Vlamis and Erin Snodgrass titled "A Russian Philosopher Known as 'Putin's Brain' Said Russia's Retreat From Kyiv Was Only 'Temporary' " was posted at businessinsider.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Paval Polityuk and Maria Starkova titled "Russia Says Its Forces Clear Most of Mariupol, Strike Kyiv Suburb" was posted at gazette.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "The First European Union Leader [Austrian Chancellor Karl Nehammer] to Meet With Putin Since the Invasion of Ukraine Says the Russian President 'Believes He Is Winning the War' " was posted at businessinsider.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Bassem Mroue titled "Syrian Fighters Ready to Join Next Phase of Ukraine War" was posted at apnews.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Julian Borger titled "Russia Deploys Up to 20,000 Mercenaries [From Syrian, Libya and Elsewhere, Recruited by the Russian Mercenary Company Called the Wagner Group] in Battle for Ukaine's Donbas Region" was posted at theguardian.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Pro-Russian Former Ukrainian MP Urges Putin to Carry Out 'Pre-Emptive Strike' With 'Weapons of Mass Destruction' Against His Home Country After Zelensky Warned Russia Could Resort to Using Nukes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Russia Launches New Offensive in Ukraine After Regrouping Following Battering From Ukraine Forces" was posted at dailywire.com on April 19, 2022.

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Putin Honors Brigade Accused of Bucha Atrocities: 'Duty, Valor, Dedication and Professionalism' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Russia Rejects Cease-Fire for Civilian Evacuation Amid Eastern Orthodox Holy Week" was posted at foxnews.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "'Wake-Up Call': Russia Tests New ICBM, Claiming It Can Overcome All Missile Defense Systems" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 21, 2022.

## The war from Ukraine's perspective

- An article by Azmi Haroun titled "Ukrainian Officials Say Retreating Russian Forces Left Booby Traps Including Explosives in Car Trunks, Washing Machines and Under Dead Bodies" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Abbie Shull titled "Ukraine's New Missile Sank the Biggest Warship in Combat Since WWII" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Tangalakis-Uppert titled "Ukraine Says Between 2,500 to 3,000 of Its Troops Have Been Killed, Compared to Russia's 19,000" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Nearly a Million Ukrainian Refugees Have Already Returned to Their Country" was posted at breitbart.com on April 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Elizabeth Piper titled "Ukraine's Richest Man [Rinat Akhmetov] Vows to Rebuild Besieged Mariupol" was posted at reuters.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Dominic Sandbrook (recalling a powerful lesson from history) titled "Joseph Stalin Starved Millions to Death—We Must Help Ukraine to Stop It Happening Again: As Vladimir Putin Uses Famine as a Weapon Against the Innocent" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Josephine Harvey titled "MSNBC's [Intelligence Analyst] Malcolm Nance Joins Fight Against Russia in Ukraine: 'I'm Done Talking' " was posted at businessinsider.com on April 18, 2022.
- A video and an article by Walter Finch titled "Astonishing Moment Ukrainian Tank Shoots Through a Building and Blasts Russian Armored Vehicle" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Streets Which Were Littered With Rubble and Destroyed Tanks Are Clear Once More in Bucha After Incredible Clear-Up . . . as Putin Honors Troops Who Carried Out Atrocities in the Town" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Bill Bostock titled "Ukrainian Millionaire [Andrey Stavnitser] Says He Asked the Military to Bomb His Mansion When He Saw Russian Troops Occupying It" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 19, 2022.

■ An article by Natalie Musumeci titled "Wladimir Klitschko Says Ukraine Will 'Close the Sky on Our Own' After Biden and Other Allies Refuse to Set Up a No-Fly Zone Over Ukraine" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 19, 2022.

#### Comments about NATO and the war

- An article by Tami Abdollah titled "Guns, Bomb Shelters and Anti-Radiation Meds: More People in Finland Prepare for War With Russia" was posted at usatoday.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russia Warns Sweden, Finland on Joining NATO: Nobody Wants 'Nukes a Stone's Throw From Their House' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2022.

## **Comments about Russian gas**

- An article by David A. Merkel titled "Which Countries Can Replace Russia as Europe's Gas Suppliers? [Israel, Turkmenistan and Kazakhstan Are Possible; Led by Azerbaijan, the Southern Gas Corridor May Be Europe's Best Solution]" was posted at jpost.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Carla Mozee titled "Oil Could Jump to \$185 a Barrel If the EU Agrees to an Immediate Ban of Russian Crude Exports, Says JPMorgan" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Russia Confirms Europe 'Significantly Increased Gas Purchases'—Funding Ukraine War" was posted at breitbart. com on April 20, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Russia's Revenue From Energy Exports Projected to Surge to \$321 Billion in 2022, Fuel Record Current-Account Surplus" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 20, 2022.

# Sanctions against Russia

- An article by Harry Robertson titled "The U.S. Blocks Russia From Making a \$600 Million Bond Payment as It Ramps Up the Pressure on Moscow" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 5, 2022.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "Russia Says It Will Sue If Forced Into a Default—Which Would Be the Country's First External Sovereign Debt Default in Over a Century" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "Russian Economy Poised to Crash [With Goldman Sachs Forecasting a 10% Decrease] as Sanctions Take Their Toll" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Loh titled "Despite Putin's Claims That the West's 'Economic Blitzkrieg Strategy Didn't Work'—Moscow's Mayor Says the City Is About to Lose 200,000 Jobs" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 18, 2022.

# **Comments about Russian oligarchs**

■ An article by Alexander Nazaryan titled "Putin Nemesis Bill Browder Reveals the 'Real Money' Funding Kremlin's War [a Trillion Dollars that Putin

and Russian Oligarchs Have Stolen From the Russian People]" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 14, 2022.

- An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Ukraine Has Seized the Assets of Captured Putin Ally Viktor Medvedchuk, Including 50 Homes, 26 Cars, 30 Plots of Land and One Yacht" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Sam Tabahriti titled "12 Sanctioned Oligarchs, Including Usmanov, Abramovich and Putin's Former Judo Sparring Partner, Are Linked to More Than \$1 Billion Worth of UK Property" was posted at businessinsider. com on April 16, 2022.

#### Comments about Russia and China

■ An article by Thomas Lifson titled "Kamala Announces U.S. Will Ban Tests of Anti-Satelitte Missiles, Handing Space War Superiority to China and Russia" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

- An article by Liu Xuanzun titled "J-20 Fighter Jet [China's Most Powerful, Domestically Developed Stealth Fighter Jet] Starts Routine Training Patrols in East, South China Seas" was posted at globaltimes.cn on April 13, 2022.
- An article by John Grady titled "Panel: China Planning a 'Go Big, Go Early' Strategy Against Taiwan" was posted at news.usni.org on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Gale titled "Ukraine War Stokes Concerns in Taiwan Over Its Fragile Internet Links" was posted at wsj.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "U.N. Celebrates 'Chinese Language Day' as Beijing Crushes Tibetan, Uyghur Speakers" was posted at breitbart. com on April 20, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Loh titled "China's Millennials Are Shunning Marriage at Alarming Rates, and It's Creating a Nationwide Population Crisis That Beijing Can't Magically Fix" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 20, 2022.
- Looking back to April 7, an article by John Hayward titled "China Angrily Denies Evidence of Slow Planting, Potential Crop Shortages" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Nervous China Pressures Farmers to Prepare for More Crops" was posted at breitbart.com on April 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about Israel**

- An article by Staff titled "This Passover We Remember That Not All Are Free" was posted at jpost.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Laurie Kellman titled "Israel Successfully Tests New Laser Missile Defense System [Called 'Iron Beam' Which Is Designed to Complement a Series of Aerial Defense Systems Including Iron Dome]" was posted at defensenews.com on April 15, 2022.

- An article by Sarah Oliver titled " 'The Holy Land Is Turning Into Disneyland': Christians Are Being Driven Out of Jerusalem by Hate Crimes and Economic Hardship Which Will Leave the Site Nothing More Than a 'Tourist Theme Park' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Ben Caspit titled "Netanyahu's Prime Minister's Office Was Bugged for a Decade—Report" was posted at jpost.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Russians Flee Putin Regime to Join Ukraine Refugees Enjoying Safety in Israel" was posted at breitbart.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel and UAE Collaborate to Provide Rapid Blood Tests" was posted at jpost.com on April 17, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Maziar Motamedi titled "Iran Warns Israel on National Army Day" was posted at aljazeera.com on April 18, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Parisa Hafezi titled "Raisi Says Iran Will Target Heart of Israel if It Acts Against Iranian Nation" was posted at reuters.com on April 18, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

- An article by John Hayward titled "Saudi Arabia's Crown Prince Discusses 'Strategic Partnership' With China's Xi Jinping" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Bill Bostock titled "White House Stops Asking Saudi Arabia to Pump More Oil to Offset Biden's Russian-Energy Ban, Reports Say, As US-Gulf Relations Hit New Low" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 20, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

- A press release titled "Nigeria: Eight Years After Chibok More Than 1,500 Children Abducted by Armed Groups" was posted at amnesty.org.uk on April 13, 2022.
- An article by India McTaggart titled "Schools Should Teach Children About Porn, NEU [National Education Union in Britain] Conference Hears" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "UK Announces Deal to Send Illegal Migrants to Rwanda, Says It Is Made Possible by Brexit" was posted at foxnews.com on April 14, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Michael Holden titled "Boris Johnson to Leave British Woes Behind in Visit to India" was posted at reuters.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Zitser titled "Gang of Thieves [in Northeastern India] Dismantled and Stole a 550-Ton Iron Bridge in Broad Daylight [for Its Lucrative Scrap Value]" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Sweden Sees Days of Riots Over Quran-Burning Danish Politician [Rasmus Paludan]" was posted at breitbart. com on April 17, 2022.

- An article by Douglas Murray titled "Why Are the Left's Woke Warriors So Desperate to Destroy Winston Churchill? Because If the West's Greatest Hero Can Be Made to Fall, They Can Force Anything on Us" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "North Korea Tests 'Guided Weapon' to Improve 'Operation of Tactical Nukes' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "South African Flooding Death Toll Hits Over 400, Thousands Left Homeless" was posted at dailywire.com on April 19, 2022.



An article by Tuly Weisz titled "When Blood Spills on Passover and Easter, It's Time to Build the Temple" was posted at jpost.com on April 18, 2022. Following is the article.

\_\_\_\_\_

One would have hoped that yesterday's unique convergence of Passover, Easter and Ramadan would have led to a wonderful day of peace and brotherhood in the spiritual capital city of Jerusalem. Alas, any dream of religious harmony on a day holy to all three great Abrahamic faiths, was shattered by Muslim rioters who turned the Temple Mount into a bloody battlefield hurling stones at Jewish worshippers and Israeli vehicles.

Palestinian terrorists have been fanning the flames of religious violence in recent weeks, as Israelis have been preparing for the Passover holiday, observed this week. On Thursday evening, April 8, a Palestinian terrorist attacked Tel Aviv's busy Dizengoff Square where mainly secular Israeli young people were crowded at bars and cafes, tragically murdering three Jews in their 20s.

Shortly after the deadly massacre, Hamas explained their motive and declared, "The continuing terrorism of the occupation and its crimes, attempts to Judaize Jerusalem and to perform sacrifices in the Al-Aqsa Mosque to build its so-called 'Temple' during what they call 'Passover'—against it stands blood and bullets."

Through their statement, Hamas exposed their greatest fear: that Israel will start to build the Temple.

For thousands of years, Jews have been praying for a return to the Land of Israel. Over the last century, we have miraculously been restored to our homeland from the four corners of the earth, but are still awaiting the proper time to build the Temple.

Judaism is incomplete without the Temple, and Passover is a prime example, as Deuteronomy makes clear: "You are not permitted to slaughter the Passover sacrifice in any of the settlements that Hashem your God is giving you; but at the place where Hashem your God will choose to establish His name, there alone shall you slaughter the Pesach sacrifice, in the evening, at sundown, the time of day when you departed from Egypt." (Deuteronomy 16:5,6)

Hamas is terrified that after close to 75 years of statehood, Israel will begin turning its attention to the place where God chose to establish His name. In fact, each year, more and more Israelis take the dangerous risk of ascending the holy mountain under the hostile guards of Jordanian officials.

Palestinian terrorists are getting scared as Jews are getting serious about restoring our holy of holies, the site we pray towards every day, and the building we beseech God for repeatedly throughout our liturgy.

On a national level, the rebuilding of the Temple would be a great humiliation to Palestinian terror groups, but on a religious level, the construction of Judaism's Third Temple would in no way pose a threat to Islam, whose main religious holy sites are in Mecca and Medina.

Responsible Jewish, Christian and Muslim leaders should use this recent wave of Islamic violence to immediately begin discussing practical and peaceful steps for the rebuilding of the Temple on the Temple Mount. It could be done without damaging or disrespecting the Dome of the Rock or Al Aqsa, as part of a future peace plan between Israel and her Arab neighbors to end the plague of Islamic terror once and for all.

During periods of history, Islam held great respect for Judaism's Temple in Jerusalem, and one can imagine many potential scenarios in the ever-changing Mideast, where significant segments of Islam could do so once again.

Similarly, for many centuries, Christianity looked at the Temple with hostility, but as relations between Jews and Evangelicals have improved in recent years, some Christians are rethinking their relationship with the Temple.

I asked John Enarson, the Christian relations director of Cry for Zion, a Temple Mount advocacy group, what his thoughts were on the connection between Easter and the Temple, and the implications for Christians today.

"We Christians have often thought that Resurrection Sunday spelled the end for the Holy Temple in God's plan," Enarson explained. "But when we read the Gospels and Book of Acts carefully, the Apostles continued to be passionate for God's House in Jerusalem, including Paul. As God is restoring Zion, we need to rediscover our own texts with Jewish glasses, and that includes God's Temple."

With more Christians coming alongside the Jews and becoming passionate about the need to rebuild the Temple in Jerusalem, we have a unique opportunity today.

Rather than lamenting the terrible violence that disrupted Passover, Easter and Ramadan, we must take steps to prevent religious violence from causing further blood to be spilled in the streets of Jerusalem. It's time for peace-loving Jews, Christians and Muslims to come together and build the "house of prayer for all nations."

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Michelle Malkin titled "GLSEN's Groomers in Plain Sight" was posted at creators.com on April 12, 2022. Following is the article.

Everything old is new again as a new generation of parents takes on kiddieporn curriculum producers masquerading as anti-bullying crusaders. So let me repeat a warning I've issued repeatedly to families across the country: "Diversity." "Tolerance." "Safety." If a corporate-funded educational nonprofit targeting K-12 students employs those weasel words, get your kids as far away as possible, start following the money and stop being afraid.

For 25 years—yes, friends, a full quarter-century—I've reported on the perverse and pedophilia-promoting work of a massive propaganda network founded in 1990 and originally called the National Gay, Lesbian and Straight Teachers Network, or GLSTN, "to address homophobic and heterosexist behavior and bias in schools." Radical leftist community organizers in Chicago spearheaded GLSTN's hijacking of elementary, middle and high school classrooms under the guise of creating "safe schools." Through annual conferences, educator training, brainwashing films such as "It's Elementary," and dissemination of sexually explicit and age-inappropriate books, the group enticed children into the alphabet mafia and demonized Christian nuclear families who dared dissent.

GLSTN was renamed the Gay, Lesbian and Straight Education Network, or GLSEN, in 1997 as it expanded its political advocacy and deepened its coffers filled with cash from Fortune 500 companies targeting children including Hollister, Disney, YouTube, Urban Outfitters and Nickelodeon. Other major sponsors and contributors to GLSEN hail from Wall Street, pedo-clogged Hollywood circles: convicted sex predator Harvey Weinstein-tied talent agency CAA, Goldman Sachs, Wells Fargo, and Marilyn and Jeffrey Katzenberg.

I reported extensively on the vile and toxic GLSEN reading materials pimped by President Barack Obama's safe schools czar and GLSEN head Kevin Jennings in 2009, but I first learned of GLSTN/GLSEN's grooming activities in the fall of 1997 while an editorial writer and columnist at the Seattle Times from my friend Linda Jordan, a citizen whistleblower and relentless independent investigator.

Following is what I wrote at the time.

"Picture this: Two bare-chested boys embraced in a kiss. A third person, whose face is not shown but is also bare-chested, stands off to the side with his hand on the head of one boy. Below the vivid color photo, which is posted on the Internet home page of a group called 'AltKids,' is a caption explaining that the group provides a service 'in which gay and bisexual kids can find partners or friends of the same sexual orientation.' To post messages on the site's 'Alternative Connections' page, users must register not just their name and age, but their height, weight, hair color, eye color, address and phone number.

"Until last week, after West Seattle citizen activist Linda Jordan and other concerned parents complained to the school board, this on-line 'service' was advertised on the 'links' section of the National Gay, Lesbian, and Straight Teachers Network (GLSTN). GLSTN provides support to a chapter in Washington state, many of whose members are employed by the Seattle School District's Sexual Minority Advisory Council. The Council promoted the national GLSTN office's web site in literature made available to schoolchildren.

"Prior to Jordan's complaint, Seattle students had unlimited access to the GLSTN site and to the smutty AltKids link. After viewing the photos, the district's legal counsel, Mark Green, contacted the national GLSTN office, which has removed the AltKids link from its site pending further investigation. Green told me that district computer technicians have blocked the site from public school computers. Kudos to Jordan for making the schools safer. But where were all the district's guardians? What other exploitative materials are children being exposed to in the name of teaching tolerance and self-respect?"

Jordan had been raising hell about child sex abuse in the Seattle public schools and juvenile court system for years—and flagged the longtime allegations of young boys who accused powerful King County Superior Court Judge Gary Little of molesting them while he was a teacher and volunteer counselor. She could smell a child predator from a mile away, and she knew their habits. Little committed suicide outside his chambers hours before the Seattle Post-Intelligencer was set to publish a long-suppressed expose of Little's sex crimes against children and systematic abuse of power.

Everything Jordan told me was right. The newspapers and powerful NBC TV affiliate station had covered up Little's pedo record. So had the statewide Commission on Judicial Conduct.

One reporter told The Washington Post that local elites kept quiet about Little's creepy proclivities and suspicious sleepovers with juvenile delinquents because Seattle was "a liberal city" and "some people refrained from criticizing Little for fear of being accused of unfairness to gays."

And so it has been for the entire kiddie-porn industry that has metastasized in America's K-12 schools for at least 25 years, when I first reported on that internet pedo recruitment website in Seattle schools.

Silence is complicity. Complicity in the sexual exploitation of children in the name of "diversity," "tolerance" and "safety" is an unconscionable crime. The groomers aren't even hiding in plain sight. They've been out in the open, feeding on your fear and feasting on your children.

\* \* \* \*

An article by Oliver North and David Goetsch titled "Biden's Family Scandal: Never Underestimate the Power of Blackmail" was posted at townhall.com on April 19, 2022. Following is the article.

The Hunter Biden coverup continues to unravel and, as it does, questions about the president's involvement become harder to dodge. Hunter's nefarious dealings with what at the time was China's largest energy company, CEFC, are well-documented, as are his questionable activities in Russia and Ukraine. The concept is known as influence peddling, a smarmy practice refined to an art form in "the swamp."

Hunter Biden's "take" from Russia while his father was vice president was reportedly at least \$3.5 million, for which he did nothing but be Joe Biden's

son. Now, Joe Biden is president of the United States and is directly accusing Russian President Vladimir Putin of war crimes and genocide in Russia's invasion of Ukraine. The possibility of blackmail is undeniable.

Hunter Biden never provided any substantive service to his foreign patrons. He was widely known to be a spoiled, profligate son of privilege. All Hunter Biden ever peddled to China, Russia and Ukraine was access to his father, then vice president of the U.S. Hunter not only compromised his father but set him up for blackmail.

Now, as president, Joe Biden is in the unenviable position of having to stand up to two enemies—Russia and China—who likely have evidence damaging to his presidency. Neither Russia nor China have yet publicly released information damning to Joe Biden. This may be because they want him—hapless, easily manipulated and cognitively challenged—right where he is: in the White House. His replacement, Vice President Kamala Harris, could be even more difficult to control.

There already appears to be sufficient evidence against Hunter Biden to convict him of what is likely to be illegal influence peddling—but what about Joe? Did Joe Biden use his position as vice president to arrange lucrative business deals for his hapless, drug abusing, sex-addicted son? Is our president compromised by his actions on behalf of Hunter and his brother James?

The mainstream media refuses to acknowledge the elephant in the room: Was Joe Biden actually part of Hunter's deals? Is he the "big guy" mentioned in the now infamous email of May 13, 2017, authored by James Gilliar of the international consulting firm J2cR? This email contains a line that may eventually open the Pandora's box of "Bidengate." It reads: "10 held by H for the big guy?" There is little doubt the "H" mentioned in the May 13 email is Hunter and the "10" refers to \$10 million. It is difficult to draw any conclusion other than the "big guy" is Joe Biden.

As you contemplate the questions we raise and the mainstream media's continued denial of Joe Biden's involvement in his son's treacherous dealings with foreign governments, consider one more question: How did a lifelong politician who often claimed to be the "poorest man in the United States Senate" suddenly become a multimillionaire on the vice president's salary, which in 2017 was \$230,700?

Unless the Biden administration's Justice Department quashes the investigation being conducted by John Durham, the questions we raise will eventually be answered. In the meantime, our advice for Americans who want to know the truth behind this sordid scandal is simple: Never underestimate the power of blackmail. Foreign governments—the Chinese Communist Party in particular—are masters at using blackmail to gain influence and hold people in positions of power hostage.

Consider the words of Christopher Wray, director of the FBI, speaking to the Hudson Institute in July 2020: ". . . China uses a diverse range of sophisticated techniques—everything from cyber intrusions to corrupting trusted insiders" to gain influence. Wray goes on to say blackmail is one of the CCP's favorite tactics for corrupting powerful insiders. Is the Biden family corrupt?

An article by Pat Buchanan titled "'Open Borders' Biden Is Remaking America" was posted at townhall.com on April 19, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

"The United States shall guarantee to every State in this Union a Republican Form of Government, and shall protect each of them against Invasion."

So reads Article IV, Section 4 of the Constitution.

Historically, that constitutional duty—to protect America's states against invasion—has been the province of the president of the United States, the chief executive, who today is Joe Biden.

How did Biden's predecessors do in discharging their duty to secure America's borders?

- During the War of 1812, President James Madison assigned the defense of New Orleans against an invading British army that had just burned the Capitol and White House to Gen. Andrew Jackson.
- On Jan. 8, 1815, Jackson crushed the battle-hardened and numerically superior British force that had invaded our country. Jackson was also the chosen instrument of President James Monroe to punish and expel Indian marauders raiding Georgia from Spanish Florida in 1818. Exceeding his mandate, the resolute Jackson entered Florida, expelled the Spanish governor and annexed the peninsula for the United States after executing two British subjects and almost igniting a war with Great Britain.
- In 1845, President James K. Polk sent an American army to Texas to validate our claim to all the land north of the Rio Grande that had belonged to the Lone Star Republic when it seceded from Mexico in 1836 and joined the Union in December of 1845.
- President Andrew Johnson sent an army to the Mexican border to effect the removal of a French army and Paris-backed regime that had colonized Mexico while the Union was preoccupied with the Confederacy. The French departed, leaving behind the hapless Habsburg emperor they had installed to face a firing squad.
- When Pancho Villa conducted his murderous raid into Columbus, New Mexico, in 1916, Woodrow Wilson sent Gen. John Pershing with an army of 6,000 into Mexico to run him down. They never caught Villa.
- By Dwight Eisenhower's first term, one million illegal immigrants had moved into the United States from Mexico. Ike commissioned his friend and West Point classmate Gen. Joseph Swing to effect their removal.

All of these incidents involved America's southern border, and each of the presidents of that day took seriously their constitutional duty to defend the nation's borders against invasion, violent or nonviolent.

And how has President Joe Biden discharged that obligation?

Migrants are steadily converting America from a First World Western nation into a predominantly Third World country. What do these endless thousands

of migrants at the southern gates of our country bring with them? A desire for a better life, surely, but also a vast dependency on a deeply indebted America for social welfare, housing, health care and education. Most come with little knowledge of our history, heritage and language. Their first act on the road to residency and eventual citizenship in this country is to break the laws of the United States by first breaking into our country.

By failing or refusing to do his constitutional duty to defend the nation from invasion, Biden is letting this happen. Through his passivity and inaction, he is remaking America.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Gloria Romero (former Democratic leader of the California State Senate) titled "There's Nothing Democrats Can Do to Stop Latinos From Abandoning Biden in Droves; When He and His Party Chose Socialism and Wokeism Over the American Dream, They Lost Us" was posted at daily-mail.co.uk on April 18, 2022. Following is the article.

Just in time for the upcoming celebrations of Cinco de Mayo, Latinos are sending unmistakable mutterings to the Biden Administration and the Democratic Party. The most recent tolling of the political bells was revealed in last week's Quinnipiac poll, showing only 26 percent of Latinos approve of the way President Joe Biden is handling his job. That's a nearly 10-point drop of Biden's approval rating among Latinos from April 6th when he garnered a paltry 34 percent.

Latino discontent with this administration is obvious in even the bluest of states. According to the April 13th survey results released by the Berkeley Institute of Governmental Studies—only 51 percent of Latino voters in the Democratic stronghold of California approve of the job Biden is doing. That's a precipitous drop compared to a 69 percent approval rating the year prior.

Latino consultants (the political coyotes) are lining up to get hefty financial contracts, promising the party elites that they'll bring those bad, wandering sheep back to the Democratic plantation. But it's too little, too late.

Not content to be 'the little brown ones,' Latinos—from Cuban Americans in Florida to Mexican Americans in Texas and beyond—are giving double middle fingers to the Democrats and their political coyotes. Trust me—this is my community.

I am a Latina and the former Democratic majority leader of the California State Senate. The first woman to ever hold that position. I represented one of the most Latino and Democratic areas in California: East L.A., the birthplace of the Chicano youth walkout over racism in education in the 1960s. Yet I, too, am on the brink of leaving the Party and the roots of my disillusionment run deep.

The media first began paying attention to this shifting political allegiance when significant numbers of Latinos defied the Democratic party label in 2016

and cast a vote for Donald J. Trump. But I, and many others in my community, have been observing this change over time. Seventy-one percent of Latinos supported President Barack Obama in 2012 then 66 percent went for Hillary Clinton and 59 percent voted for Joe Biden in 2020.

- You see, the problem for Democrats isn't the messages or the public relations and it's not for a lack of brown-skinned consultants.
- The problem is the party itself—and what it has come to represent.

Historically, Democrats have claimed to be the party of the working-class-the little guy-and pocketbook issues were essential. John F. Kennedy and Barack Obama (in his first presidential run) were aspirational, and they embraced the American Dream. Not anymore.

The modern progressive Democratic Party increasingly leans toward the following.

- Socialism
- Bewildering definitions of the genders
- Greater state-control of our children
- Infanticide defined as reproductive rights
- And of course, hostility to the idea of border and law enforcement.
- The Democratic Party is run by out-of-touch political elites who push a Green New Deal which we see as dinero for their pockets and Teslas in their driveways, but regressive tax policies for the rest of us.

And make no mistake about it: the puppet masters behind the Party understand that the choices they are making are not in the interests of Latinos. They don't care. These are not policies that help the working person. In fact, they hurt him, her, and their families.

The far-left, coddled by a senile Democratic president and incompetent Vice-President chosen by back-room operatives, viciously condemns conservatives and anyone else, who may be against this so-called 'progressive' push. But what these Democrats don't fully grasp is that Latinos are not the stereotypical 'little brown ones' of the past. What the Party is now understanding is that we do not feel beholden to a Party in which Brown Lives just seem not to matter. In greater numbers, that proverbial 'sleeping giant' is awakening to give the Grand Old Party a new look as we see our values ridiculed and culture canceled.

- Latinos largely embrace the American Dream. We know how to hustle, to work hard, to believe that 'si se puede.' According to the Small Business Administration, as of 2021 there are an estimated 4.65 million Latino-owned companies in the U.S., making Latino business owners the fastest-growing segment of this community, up 34% in the last 10 years.
- But instead of pursuing policies that reward hard work, Biden's gratuitous Covid relief spending has stoked inflation that is making it harder to earn a living.

- Latinos are also not about to abandon our mothers to now label them as birthing people. We even have two celebratory Mother's Days. Call our language sexist, but we don't care. Spanish is a gendered language that has existed for centuries, and we are not about to redefine ourselves with an 'x' to appease some out-of-touch college kids, who thought 'Latinx' would be less offensive to them.
- Latinos are very family-oriented, and while we have increasingly embraced change and confronted machismo in our culture, we are not interested in shoving explicitly sexual education in the faces of our ninos and ninas in their earliest school years. But those of us who reject these ideas risk being labeled as 'homophobes,' 'right-wingers,' 'Neanderthals' or 'the brown face of white supremacy' by the intolerant woke.
- Latinos understand that education is the key to the American Dream. But year after year, decade after decade, we see the chronic underperformance of public schools serving Latino students and the unwillingness of Democrats to support school choice. While in office I chaired both the Education Committee and oversaw prison reform.
- Democrats continuously bowed to the power of the biggest special interest in the Golden State: the California Teachers Union that buttered its bread off the poor, little black and brown bodies enrolled in a public education system that failed to serve them. Since leaving the Legislature in 2010, I have continued to fight for reforms in education. The choice is clear: kids vs. campaign contributions.
- Democratic Party-led efforts to defund the police fell flat in our neighborhoods. According to Los Angeles Police data, the surge in homicides since the beginning of the pandemic heavily impacted Latinos who account for 49 percent of the city's population but 50 percent of homicide victims during that period. Meanwhile, non-Latino whites, who make up 29 percent of the city's population, made up fewer than 8 percent of homicide victims.
- Lastly, what the Democratic Party is choosing to ignore is that Latinos are more likely to support patriotism, citizenship, and legal processes for immigration. We know that open borders—favored by big business and a Party intent on growing its consumer base for years to come—comes with real costs to the working-class communities in which newly arrived migrants are expected to settle in. No one should be surprised that the first signs of Latino discontent have occurred in south Texas precisely over the question of unfettered immigration.

This Cinco de Mayo, I anticipate that it will be Democratic Party operatives experiencing a hangover after the celebrations are over. What is needed is for the party to examine its own stereotypes of Latinos as second-class Democrats who would remain submissive to the party elders. Not so. And all the branding of Republicans as 'racist' has not built back our lives better.

Cinco de Mayo commemorates the anniversary of Mexico's victory over the French Empire at the Battle of Puebla on May 5, 1862, in which a smaller, poorly equipped Mexican force defeated the larger and better-armed French army. The victory represented a significant morale boost to the Mexican people in kicking out a would-be oppressor and helped establish a sense of

national unity and patriotism. It has long been acknowledged as the 'ganas'—the will—to courageously stand up to the power of a Goliath without fear.

Undoubtedly, Latinos are waking up to wokeism and understand that the political coyotes in the form of Democratic Party elites have abandoned what the Democratic Party once proudly stood for.

\* \* \* \*

An article by Don Woodsmall titled "The Climate Change Campaign" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2022. Following is the article.

Vladimir Putin is responsible for invading Ukraine, but he could not have funded this "special military operation" without help from our climate change lobby. The climate lobby makes possible Putin's financial geyser as Putin continues selling gas to Europe while the U.S. restricts production ostensibly because using our oil results in greenhouse gases damaging the planet.

Directly, the world is now on the brink of nuclear war because of Putin. Indirectly, we may face nuclear war because of climate change fanaticism that turned back the clock on U.S. energy production, drastically curtailing our income from energy production while boosting Putin's.

Disastrous U.S. energy policies created steep and onerous regulatory hurdles intended to chill and disincentivize—if not outright destroy—the oil and gas industry in our country. Eliminating the Keystone and other pipelines, terminating drilling rights on federal land, while subsidizing the illusion of wind and solar for all our energy needs sometime in the future, did nothing for the climate and everything for Putin's war effort.

Without Biden and the climate change cohort driving illogical and ill-informed energy policies, oil would be at \$65 a barrel (with gas back under \$2.50 per gallon), sanctions would still be on Russia, their Nord Stream 2 pipeline would be incomplete, Germany and others wouldn't be dependent on Russian oil, Putin wouldn't have the money to invade Ukraine, and the world would not be on the verge of nuclear war. All this, because of climate change.

Climate change focuses on carbon. Alarmists continue panicking about greenhouse gases, but what is the composition of our atmosphere and how much of it is actually composed of CO<sub>2</sub>?

According to NASA, "The air in Earth's atmosphere is made up of approximately 78 percent nitrogen and 21 percent oxygen. Air also has small amounts of other gases, too, such as carbon dioxide, neon, ozone and hydrogen."

Atmospheric CO<sub>2</sub> equals 4 parts per 10,000, and three hundred years ago that number was approximately 3 parts of CO<sub>2</sub> per 10,000. Not much of a jump.

The amount of CO<sub>2</sub> in the earth's atmosphere has been constantly changing. With the spectacular increase of carbon fuels since the dawn of the Industrial

Revolution, we added 1 part of CO<sub>2</sub> per 10,000 parts of our atmosphere. We know this from borings in the polar ice caps which can trace levels from the past. We also know that at one time in earth's history that CO<sub>2</sub> was as high as 227 parts per 10,000. Since CO<sub>2</sub> is essential for plants to make oxygen, we also know that life could not exist on earth if CO<sub>2</sub> were below 1.75 parts per 10,000.

- Many things add  $CO_2$  to our atmosphere, such as forest fires, volcanoes, the ocean (yes, the ocean is a naturally occurring and large "polluting" source for  $CO_2$ ) and man's burning of fossil fuels.
- Some estimates put humankind's contribution as low as 10% of the extra 1 part per 10,000 added since the Industrial Revolution.
- And no, CO₂ does not have superior heat-trapping properties compared to say, water vapor.
- In fact, an H<sub>2</sub>O molecule traps 7 times the heat a CO<sub>2</sub> molecule traps.
- In our atmosphere,  $H_2O$  is, on average, 200 parts per 10,000, compared to 4 parts per 10,000 for carbon dioxide.
- So, there is 50 times as much H<sub>2</sub>O in our atmosphere, and it traps seven times the heat of CO<sub>2</sub>. H<sub>2</sub>O is therefore 350 times more pernicious than CO<sub>2</sub>.
- Why is there no worldwide campaign to eliminate or reduce water vapor? Because it's a tougher sell, and it wouldn't require the elimination of fossil fuels.

The climate change alarmists aren't the direct cause of the dangerous situation the world is in, but without them and their campaign we wouldn't be in this position. But be careful how you connect the dots while explaining this. Your audience might also believe that a "nuclear winter" caused by their climate change campaign will have a cooling effect on the planet and entitle them to carbon offset credits. It's about as plausible as what they believe in now.

It is well past time to educate Americans about how little carbon dioxide there is in our atmosphere, how little humans have contributed to it, that there are hundreds if not thousands of variables that create changes in weather, and that all decisions must be based on a cost-benefit analyses.

Climate lobbyists might be surprised at the either/or choice they've saddled us with. Either we live with a minimal potential rise in average earth temperature or nuclear war. It's up to us to decide.

\* \* \* \* \*

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### Comments about abortion

- An article by Staff titled "President Biden: 'We Pray for . . . the Basic Dignity and Respect for All of God's Children' [Said the Man Who Consistently and Vigorously Has Supported the Killing of Unborn Children]" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "The White House Is Going Nuts Over Flurry of Pro-Life Bills Being Passed" was posted at townhall.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Phil Shiver titled "NBC Covers Florida's 15-Week Abortion Ban by Trotting Out Activist [Stephanie Loraine Pineiro] Wearing 'Thank God for Abortion' Shirt" was posted at theblaze.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "Joy Reid Obsessively Invokes 'The Handmaid's Tale' When Sounding Alarm on GOP's Anti-Abortion Push" was posted at foxnews.com on April 19, 2022.

## **Comments about Hunter Biden and family**

- An article by Michael Ginsberg and Henry Rodgers titled "Democrats Are Blocking Republican Efforts to Digitally Upload Hunter Biden's Laptop" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Geoffry Dickens titled "Censored: How ABC, CBS, NBC Suppressed the Hunter Biden Laptop Scandal [for 18 Months From Oct. 14, 2020, Through the Morning of April 18, 2022, the Three Networks Spent 25 Minutes, 6 Seconds]" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 18, 2022.

# Comments about investigation by John Durham

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.
- An article by Brooke Singman titled "Durham Says CIA Found Data Alleging Trump-Russia Connection Not 'Technically Plausible'—Was 'User Created' "was posted at foxnews.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Latest Durham Filing on [Michael] Sussmann Shows the Net Is Tightening, People Are Flipping" was posted at redstate.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Durham Stripping Bare 'Incestuous Relationship' in Clinton Campaign Lawyer Case: [Fox News Host Jason] Chaffetz" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham: Five Witnesses Connected to the [Hillary] Clinton Campaign's False Russian Claims Have Refused to Cooperate [Choosing to Assert Their Fifth Amendment Rights]" was posted at jonathanturley.org on April 17, 2022.

#### **Comments about Elon Musk and Twitter**

- An article by Samantha Subin titled "Elon Musk Offers to Buy Twitter for \$43 Billion, So It Can Be 'Transformed as Private Company' " was posted at cnbc.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Twitter's Board Gets 'F' [Grade] From Former SEC Chair [Harvey Pitt] for Not Acting in Best Interest of Shareholders Regarding Elon Musk's Offer" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Lucas Manfredi titled "Elon Musk Can Make Three Twitter Moves In Takeover Battle [Outline a Strategy and Vision; Find Strategic Partner; or Bail on Twitter]" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Alex Sherman titled "Apollo Global Management Is Willing to Finance a Twitter Buyout, Sources Say" was posted at cnbc.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Janon Fisher titled "Elon Musk 'Is Prepared to Invest Up to \$15 Billion of His Own Cash in Bid to Buy Twitter and Will Mount Second Takeover Bid in 10 Days' as He Teases Plan to Give Woke Social Media Platform a Free-Speech Makeover" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 19, 2022.

## Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Sen. Cruz: High Gas Prices Are the 'Intended Effect' of Biden's Green Energy Agenda" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—denying America energy independence

- An article by Christa Case Bryant titled "Demand for Oil Is Spiking; So, Why Are North Dakota Rigs Lying Idle?" was posted at csm.com (Christian Science Monitor) of April 15, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Did You Catch Biden's Latest Move on Energy? [Reopening of Oil and Gas Leases on Federal Lands, but Applies Only to 20 Percent of Land Available]" was posted at townhall.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Biden Raises Cost of Domestic Oil Production With New Order on Federal Leases" was posted at thefederalist. com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Mike Palicz titled "Biden Administration Announces Tax Hikes on Oil and Gas Leases" was posted at atr.org (Americans for Tax Reform) on April 16, 2022.

- An article by Pippa Stevens titled "Natural Gas Surges to Highest Level Since 2008 as Russia's War Upends Energy Markets" was posted at cnbc.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "16 Republican States Demand Biden Reinstate Keystone XL Pipeline" was posted at dailywire.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "Oil From Biden's Emergency Release From the Strategic Petroleum Reserve Is Heading for Europe" was posted at dailywire.com on April 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about electric vehicles**

- An article by James Gant titled "Ford Heir Says Its New 'Lightning' F-150 EV Must Be a Success or It Could Kill the Company Amid Fears Over Competition From the Tesla Truck, Global Computer Chip Shortages and Rocketing Price of Lithium and Nickel Needed for Batteries" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Grace Kay titled "Rivian CEO Warns the Looming EV Battery Shortage Will Make the Chip Shortage Feel Like 'A Small Appetizer' for What's to Come" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 18, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

- An article by Kylee Zempel titled "Americans Know Who's Responsible for Their Astronomical Grocery Bills, and It Ain't Putin" was posted at thefederalist. com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Chris Talgo titled "Biden's Runaway Inflation" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Jen Psaki Annoyed by 'Cannibalistic' Democrats Criticizing Joe Biden on Inflation" was posted at April 15, 2022.
- An article by Danielle Genovese titled "High Inflation Has Homebuyers Relocating to More Affordable Areas in Record Numbers" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Journalist David] Brooks: America's Inflation Is Worse Than Most of the World Due to Fed, Spending" was posted at breitbart.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Obama Economist Larry] Summers: We're Closer to 70s-Level Inflation Than Most Realize" was posted at breitbart. com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Harry Wilmerding titled "Biden's Economic Report Mentions 'Gender' 40 More Times Than 'Inflation' " was posted at dailycaller.com on April 18, 2022.

#### **Finances**

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Wisconsin Rep. Mike] Gallagher: Our Dependence on China Is 'the Same' as Europe With Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.

- An article by Naomi Lim titled "Biden Cheers Low Unemployment as GOP Credits Party's Governors and Legislators" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Laura Riley titled "Avian Flu Has Spread to 27 States, Sharply Driving Up Egg Prices" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Breck Dumas titled "Homebuilder Confidence Falls for Fourth Straight Month" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "[Baseball New York] Yankees Beat [Football Dallas] Cowboys for Title of Most Valuable Sports Team" was posted at nypost.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "Social Security Recipients Could See Biggest Cost-of-Living Raise Since 1981" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article titled "Existing-Home Sales Slip 2.7% in March [Falling for the Second Straight Month]" was posted at nar.realtor (National Association of Realtors) on April 20, 2022.
- An article by Paul Best titled "Austin [Texas] City Council Set to Vote on \$1.18 Million Guaranteed Basic Income Plan [With 85 Families Getting \$1,000 of Taxpayer Funds a Month for a Year]" was posted at foxnews.com on April 20, 2022.

#### **Government taxation**

- An article by Laura Saunders titled "You Made \$700 From an Online Side Hustle; Now the IRS Will Know" was posted at wsj.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Scott Ruesterholz titled "Tax Hikes in a New 'Build Back Better' Would Be Catastrophic" was posted at townhall.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Democrats Use Tax Day to Push Taxing 'Liquid' and Illiquid Assets' of Millionaires and Billionaires" was posted at justthenews.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Even Californians Are Revolting Against High Taxes: New Poll" was posted at based-politics.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Record Taxes Aren't Enough for Biden" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 20, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Fact Check: No, Mr. President, Republicans Do Not Want to Raise Taxes; That's Your Party's Thing" was posted at townhall. com on April 20, 2022.

#### Comments about earmarks

■ An article by Mary Lou Lang titled "Queen of Earmarks? GOP Senator Lisa Murkowski Cashes in Big on Dems' \$1.5 Trillion Spending Law" was posted at justthenews.com on April 17, 2022.

## Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

- Looking back to March 2021, an article by Alexandra Villarreal titled "Biden Charges Harris With Stemming Migrant Numbers at US-Mexico Border" was posted at theguardian.com on March 24, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Annika Kim Constantino titled "Vice President Kamala Harris Unveils Strategy to Address Illegal Immigration at the Border" was posted at cnbc.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to September 2021, an article by Noah Bierman titled "Kamala Harris Sees Solution to Migration Crisis in Coffee Beans, Credit Cards and Wi-Fi" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 29, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by Alex J. Rouhandeh titled "It's Been 5 Months Since Kamala Harris Visited the Border [Visiting El Paso, Texas on June 25, 2021]—What Has She Said Since?" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "The Border Is About to Be Overrun (Again), and Kamala Harris Is Answering Questions About . . . Wordle" was posted at dailywire.com on April 18, 2022.

## Illegal immigration and terrorists

■ An article by Adry Torres titled "Terror at Our Border: Agents Caught 23 People on U.S. Terror Watchlist Crossing Southern Border in 2021, Including Suspects From Saudi Arabia and Yemen" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.

# Government falsely accuses border patrol agents

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Callie Patterson titled "Texas Border Patrol 'Whipping' Investigation 'Ongoing' Despite Vow to Complete It in 'Days' " was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 11, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by Randy Clark titled "DHS Inspector General Passes on [Conducting] Probe Into Border Patrol Agents Accused of Whipping Migrants From Horseback" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2021.
- An article by Randy Clark titled "Completed DHS Investigation Clears Maligned Horse-Mounted Border Patrol Agents, Says Source" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Refuses to Apologize After Reports Say Border Patrol Agents Cleared of [False Report About] 'Whipping' Migrants" was posted at breitbart.com on April 18, 2022.

# States sue in attempt to stop Title 42

- An article by Mark Moore titled "GOP-Led States Sue to Stop Biden's CDC From Scrapping Title 42 Border Policy" was posted at nypost.com on April 4, 2022.
- An article by Callie Patteson titled "More GOP State AGs Join Suit Protesting Biden's Scrapping of Title 42" was posted at nypost.com on April 15, 2022.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP [Florida] Rep. [Kat] Cammack: 'Hypocrisy at Its Finest' to Kill Title 42 While House Still Proxy Votes Due to Covid" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.

## Some Democrats want to keep Title 42

■ An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Ten Democrats Join Republicans to Oppose President Biden Ending Title 42" was posted at dailywire.com on April 20, 2022.

#### Robert Frances O'Rourke and Title 42

- An article by James Barragan titled "Beto O'Rourke Knocks Biden for Ending Title 42 Without a Plan to Deal With Influx of Migrants" was posted at texastribune.org on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Another Beto O'Rourke Flip-Flop: This Time It's About the Border Crisis [Specifically Title 42]" was posted at townhall. com on April 18, 2022.

## Illegal immigration

- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Oh, Now One Senate Democrat [Maggie Hassan of New Hampshire] Wants to Build the Border Wall" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Misty Severi titled "White House Resumes Flying Migrant Children After Dark on Charter Flights" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Caitlin McFall and Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Fourth Texas Migrant Bus Arrives in D.C. Near U.S. Capitol" was posted at foxnews.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Court Brief: Biden Releases 756,000 Border Crossers (Population Larger Than Boston) Into American Communities Since Taking Office" was posted at breitbart.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "ICE Wasted Roughly \$17 Million on Hotel Rooms for Illegal Immigrants, Report Finds" was posted at dailywire. com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "19 AGs Urge Supreme Court to Uphold Full Reinstatement of 'Remain in Mexico' Policy" was posted at justthenews. com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Report: 210,000 Illegal Aliens Arrested at U.S.-Mexico Border in March" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "[ICE Director Tom] Homan: Biden Releasing Migrants Into U.S., Allowing Them to Self-Report, Because He Knows They'll Never Be Removed" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 19, 2022.

## Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.
- An article by Aaron Kliegman titled "Hispanic Voters Deserting Biden in Major Warning Sign for Democrats" was posted at justthenews.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Gloria Romero (Former Democratic Leader of the California State Senate) titled "There's Nothing Democrats Can Do to Stop Latinos From Abandoning Biden in Droves; When He and His Party Chose Socialism and Wokeism Over the American Dream, They Lost Us" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Westwood titled "Democrats Lose Hispanic and Blue-Collar Voters at Same Time" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 19, 2022.

#### Comments about election news

■ An article by James A. Nollet titled "Poland Shows How to Run Honest Elections [With National ID Card and Residential Reporting Laws]" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 13, 2022.

## Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Candidate for NYC Democratic Party Leadership Position Is Also an Anti-Cop 'Rapper' Who Has Referred to NYPD Officers as 'F\*\*\*ing Pigs,' 'Plague Rats' and 'Sacks of S\*\*\*' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Cori Bush Surpasses \$300,000 Spent on Private Security as She Continues Calls to Defund the Police" was posted at foxnews.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Lewis titled "Without Action, We Can Expect Worse to Come': Sheriff Calls for Urgent Solutions as Violent Crime in America's Woke Capital of Portland Soars 30% in a Year After City's Council Cut the Police Budget by \$15 Million in 2020" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Massive Increase in Black Americans Murdered Was Result of Defund Police Movement: Experts" was posted at foxnews.com on April 19, 2022.

#### **Comments about excessive violent crime**

- An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "[New York] Subway Shooting Suspect to Face Terrorism Charges" was posted at justthenews.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Greg Piper titled "Big Tech Speech Police Ignored Years of Threats, Racial Slurs by New York Terror Suspect" was posted at justthenews. com on April 15, 2022.

- An article titled "Police: Man Fatally Pushed Woman Into California Train" was posted at apnews.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Michael A. Letts titled "L.A. Residents Got What They Wanted: Criminals Who Aren't Afraid" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Chris Palmer and Rodrigo Torrejon titled "Philly's Gun Violence Surged Thursday [April 14] Into Friday [April 15], With at Least 24 People Shot in 24 Hours, Police Say" was posted at inquirer.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Seth Barron titled "NYC Leaders Still Want Us to Fear Covid on Subways When Real Danger Is Crime" was posted at nypost.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by David Aaro titled "California Police Searching for Smash-and-Grab Robbers Who Broke Display Cases With Hammers at Kay Jewelers" was posted at foxnews.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Chantal Da Silva titled "4 Major Shootings in the U.S. [Pittsburgh, Portland and Two in South Carolina] Over Easter Weekend" was posted at nbcnews.com on April 18, 2022.

## **Comments about January 6 Capitol riot**

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Oh, So There Were Federal Agents Embedded at the U.S. Capitol on January 6?" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2022.

## **Comments about transgenders**

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "What Did You Think Would Happen? Two Female Inmates Pregnant [by Transgender 'Women'] at Nightmarish NJ Prison" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Hauf titled "Biden Administration and ACLU Gear Up to Defend Trans Hormone Treatment for Children" was posted at freebeacon. com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Tori Richards titled "Top Trans Psychologist [Erica Anderson] Worried About Trend of Transitioning" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "LGBT Remakes of 'Fight Club' and 'My Best Friend's Wedding' Are in the Works" was posted at dailywire.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Ohio University Pays Out \$400,000 to Christian Professor 'for Violating His First Amendment Rights' After He Was Investigated for Refusing to Use Transgender Student's Preferred 'She/Her' Pronouns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.

# **Keeping information from parents**

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Parents Sue Massachusetts Public School District for 'Violating Their Rights' by Keeping Their 11-Year-Old Child's Genderqueer Status and New Pronouns a Secret From Them" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 15, 2022.

## Florida's anti-grooming bill

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by DeClan Leary titled "Florida's Anti-Grooming Bill [Grooming Is Building an Emotional Relationship of Trust With a Child to Manipulate or Exploit Them]" was posted at theamericanconservative.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Nick Monroe titled "Most Americans Still Approve of Florida's Anti-Grooming Law Despite the Left's Smear Campaign: Poll" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 18, 2022.

## Disney resists Florida anti-grooming bill

- An article titled "Disney, Built on Fairy Tales and Fantasy, Confronts the Real World [by Wading Into Cultural Issues]" was posted at dnyuz.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Report: Disney Labeled Tinker Bell and Captain Hook as 'Potentially Problematic' for Perpetuating Negative Stereotypes" was posted at breitbart.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Disney Renews 'The Proud Family: Louder and Prouder' for Second Season; Show Is at Center of Disney's 'Not-at-All-Secret Gay Agenda' Aimed at Children" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on April 18, 2022.

## Florida reacts toward Disney

- An article by Arian Campo-Flores and Robbie Whelan titled "Florida Gov. DeSantis Seeks to End Walt Disney World's Special Tax District" was posted at wsj.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "DeSantis Ups the Ante in Disney's War on Families by Announcing Efforts to Nuke Mickey Mouse's Special Privileges" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 19, 2022.

## Other states react to Florida

- An article by Chris Bianchi titled "[Colorado Governor Jared] Polis Offers Disney, Twitter New Headquarters in Colorado" was posted at 9news.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Rubin titled "Take a Lesson From Jared Polis, Democrats" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 20, 2022.

# Kids programming to rival Disney

■ Looking back to March 2022, an article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "'Daily Wire' [News Outlet] Launches Kids Programming to Rival Disney" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on March 30, 2022.

# **Comments about Tony Dungy**

■ An article by Adam B. Coleman titled "Tony Dungy Is Right: Troubled Kids Don't Just Need Better Schools—They Need Fathers" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 15, 2022.

#### Comments about Winsome Sears

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

## Comments about racism and white supremacy

- An article by Alex Parker titled "[Madison, Wisconsin] Public Library Hosts a Dance Class for the Elderly—No Whites Allowed" was posted at redstate. com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Ibram X. Kendi titled "The Danger [White-Supremacist Ideology] More Republicans Should Be Talking About" was posted at theatlantic.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Matt McNulty titled "Boston University Professor Ibram X. Kendi Declares Republicans 'The Party of White Supremacy' and Claims Conservative Efforts to Limit Teaching of Critical Race Theory Are Really 'Grooming' Children to Become Racist" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Diana Evans titled "[Actress] Viola Davis on Hollywood: 'You Either Have to Be a Black Version of a White Ideal, or You Have to Be White' "was posted at the quardian.com on April 18, 2022.

## Comments about critical race theory

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "Florida DOE Rejects [41% of] Math Text-books Over Inclusion of CRT" was posted at townhall.com on April 16, 2022.

# **Comments about crimes against Asian citizens**

■ An article by Ryan General titled "Arrest Warrants Issued for Two NYC Men Suspected of Targeting, Breaking Into Asian Homes in Newton [Massachusetts]" was posted at nextshark.com on April 15, 2022.

# **Comments about crimes against Black citizens**

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Three White Men Who Killed Ahmaud Arbery Will Be Sentenced for Federal Hate Crimes in August: Father, Son and Neighbor Who Chased the Young Black Man Are Already Serving Life Sentences" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 20, 2022.

# **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- An article by Sean Campbell titled "Black Lives Matter Secretly Bought a \$6 Million House Allies and Critics Alike Have Questioned Where the Organization's Money Has Gone" was posted at nymag.com on April 4, 2022.
- An article by Mike Gonzalez titled "Black Lives Matter Leaders Aren't Capitalist Converts, They Sitll Want to Dismantle the U.S." was posted at foxnews.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Robyn Dolgin titled "Black Lives Matter Claims 'Racism' Over [Accurate] News of Spending Sprees" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 15, 2022.

- An article by Andrew Kerr titled "BLM PAC Burned Through Almost All Its Cash Reserves in the First Quarter" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Janon Fisher titled "Black Lives Matter Is Blamed for 32% Spike in Murders of African-Americans in Wake of George Floyd's Killing as Experts Claim Protests Scared-Off Cops and Worsened Crime Spiral" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Wild Video Shows Black Cop Punching Black BLM Protester Who Lunged at Him and Called Him a 'Pig' During Pittsburgh Rally" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 20, 2022.

## **Comments about police misconduct**

- An article by Ashley Luthern titled "A Milwaukee Man Spent 24 Years in Prison for Crimes He Didn't Commit; Now a State Board Says He Should Get \$1 Million" was posted at json.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Noah A. McGee titled "Miami Police Officer Convicted in the Rough Arrest of a Black Woman Who Called for Help" was posted at theroot.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Tori Yorgey titled "Wilkinsburg [Pennsylvania] Police Officer Accused of Assaulting Protesters Marching for Jim Rogers [Who Killed by Police Six Months Ago]" was posted at wtae.com on April 16, 2022.

# Contrasting views about mRNA technology

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Maike Hickson titled "'They Are Toxic': mRNA Inventor Dr. Robert Malone Warns Covid Vaccines 'Don't Work'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "Cancer Vaccine Using Same mRNA Technology as in Covid Jabs Could Be a 'Game-Changer'—Experts Says" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.

# **New CDC Center for pandemics**

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "New CDC Center to Predict Pandemics, Provide 'Outbreak Analytics and Science for Real-Time Action' "was posted at cnsnews.com on April 19, 2022.

# Pandemic regulations had negative consequences

■ An article by Aladaire Fleitas titled "Study: States With Stricter Lockdowns Didn't Reduce Covid, but Did Hurt Americans More" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 15, 2022.

# New covid approach?

■ An article by Jared S. Hopkins titled "Officials Adopt New Message on Covid-19 Behaviors: It's Your Call" was posted at wsj.com on April 17, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccine mandates

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "The Biden Medical State Still Won't Rule Out Vaccine Mandates for Travel" was posted at townhall.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "[Professional Baseball] Red Sox Pitcher [Tanner Houck] to Miss Toronto Game Over Vax Mandates: 'I Think It's a Personal Choice' "was posted at breitbart.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Glasspiegel titled "Unvaccinated Mel Kiper Jr. Will Cover NFL Draft 2022 for ESPN Remotely" was posted at nypost.com on April 18, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccines

- An article by Adrianna Rodriguez titled "Already Got Covid? Vaccines, Boosters Up to 68% Effective Against Hospitalization From Reinfection, CDC Study Shows" was posted at usatoday.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "A Staggering Number of Athletes Collapsed This Past Year" was posted at mercola.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Neergaard titled "Moderna Announces Step Toward Updating Covid Shots for Fall" was posted at apnews.com on April 19, 2022.

#### **Comments about masks**

- An article by Staff titled "Broadway Theaters Extend Mask Mandate Through May 31" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Jenny Beth Martin titled "Never Ending Mask Mandates Bode Well for Republican Midterms" was posted at townhall.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Coronavirus Forever: Philadelphia Is Bringing Back Indoor Mask Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Philadelphia's Indoor Mask Mandate Officially Returns" was posted at breitbart.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Justin George titled "[Washington D.C.] Metro Drops Mask Mandate After 700 Days, and Unease Follows" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 19, 2022.
- Sense [Which Many People Question], That Would Not Make It Legal" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2022.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "The Covid-19 Authoritarians Panic Over the End of the Mask Mandates" was posted at townhall.com on April 20, 2022.

#### Comments about masks in schools

■ An article by Staff titled "Homeschooling Numbers Remain Highly Elevated Despite Public Having Reopened, Dropped Mask Mandates" was posted at justthenews.com on April 16, 2022.

- An article by Elizabeth Reyer and Emily Hamer titled "Masks Will Continue to Be Required in Madison [Wisconsin] School District Through May" was posted at madison.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman, Stephen Lepore and Morgan Phillips titled "Now Let Our Toddlers Drop Their Masks Too [After Judge Lifts Mask Mandate on Airplanes]; Calls Grow for New York's Under-Fives to Be Freed From Face Coverings After Judge Voids Transport Mandate" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on April 19, 2022.

## Comments about masks at colleges

■ An article by Marcy Jones and Rob Polansky titled "Masks Return to Parts of the UConn Campus" was posted at wfsb.com on April 18, 2022.

## **Comments about masks for on planes**

- An article by Zeke Miller and David Koenig titled "CDC Extends Travel Mask Requirement to May 3 as Covid Rises" was posted at apnews.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Curt Anderson titled "Florida Judge Voids U.S. Mask Mandate for Planes, Other Travel" was posted at apnews.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "TSA, Airlines and Amtrak Drop Mask Mandates Within Hours of Court Ruling" was posted at townhall.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "FAA: Unruly Airline Passenger Incidents Skyrocketed 3,168 Percent in 2021 as Travelers Rebelled Against Mask Mandate" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 19, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Jeff Mason, Trevor Hunnicut and David Shepardson titled "Biden Administration Will Appeal Lifting of Mask Mandate, If CDC Agrees" was posted at reuters.com on April 20, 2022.

# Recent New York Times article about rejecting God

- An article by Shalom Auslander titled "In This Time of War, I Propose We Give Up God" was posted at nytimes.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Michael Brown titled "From Time [Magazine's Headline] 'Is God Dead?' in 1966 to the New York Times' Call to 'Give Up God' Today" was posted at townhall.com on April 18, 2022.
- Looking back to April 1966, a large front-page headline (with an accompanying article by John Elson) titled "Is God Dead?" was published on April 8, 1966.
- Looking back to June 1971, a large front-page headline (with an accompanying letter from the publisher) titled "The Jesus Revolution" was published on June 21, 1971.

#### Comments about HBO fictional show about Lakers

■ An article by Kareem Abdul-Jabbar titled "[HBO Fictional Show Called] 'Winning Time' Isn't Just Deliberately Dishonest, It's Drearily Dull" was posted at kareem.substack.com on April 19, 2022.

■ An article by Ramona Shelburne titled "Jerry West Demands Retraction, Apology Over Portrayal in HBO Series 'Winning Time' " was posted at espn. com on April 19, 2022.

#### **Comments about Netflix losses**

- An article by James Gant titled "Netflix Is Losing `\$6.25 Billion a Year' as Users Flock to Illegal Password-Sharing Marketplaces Offering Its Top \$19.99-a-Month Package for Just \$1—Disney+ and HBO Are Also Being Ripped Off" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Whitten titled "Netflix Shares Crater 25% After Company Reports It Lost Subscribers for the First Time in More Than 10 Years" was posted at cnbc.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Netflix Nightmare: Stock Craters, 200,000 Subscribers Loss, Predicts Losing 2 Million More This Year" was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Tuned Out: Netflix Shares Plunge as Subscribers Flee: Elon Musk Blames 'Woke Mind Virus'" was posted at dailywire.com on April 19, 2022.

## **Comments about AppleTV+ losses**

■ An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "Jon Stewart's New [Woke] Show on AppleTV+ Is Reportedly a Flop [Losing 78 Percent by Its Fifth Episode]" was posted at nypost.com on April 18, 2022.

#### Comments about CNN+ losses

■ An article by Brigid Kennedy titled "The CNN+ Woes Continue" was posted at theweek.com on April 19, 2022.

#### Comments about the Obamas in media

- An article by Ashley Carman and Lucas Show titled "Obamas to Leave Spotify, Seek Podcast Deal Elsewhere" was posted at bloomberg.com on April 20, 2022.
- An article titled "Barack Obama Takes On a New Role: Fighting Disinformation" was posted at nytimes.com on April 20, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Barack Obama Embraces 'New Role': Promoting Censorship" was posted at breitbart.com on April 20, 2022.

#### Other comments about the media

- An article by Eddie Scarry titled "Washington Post's Aaron Blake Defends Groomers in Public Schools" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Washington Post Fact-Checker Declines to Give Biden 'Pinocchios' for Blaming 70% of Inflation on Putin" was posted at foxnews.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "Networks Skip Sentencing of Gay Democrat Mega-Donor [Ed Buck] in Meth Overdose Deaths" was posted at newsbusters. org on April 16, 2022.

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "2017 Clip of 'Morning Joe' Host [Mika Brzezinski] Claiming Media's Job Is to 'Control What People Think' Makes the Rounds" was posted at townhall.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Former Twitter CEO Jack Dorsey Claims He Witnessed Incident Where CNN Tried to Falsify News" was posted at dailywire.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Kristine Parks titled "Washington Post Slams Biden's Failed Promise to Ukrainian Refugees: 'Embarrassment' to America" was posted at foxnews.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Steve McCann titled "The Regime Media's Quandary: By Exposing Joe Biden They Exonerate Donald Trump" was posted at americanthinker. com on April 20, 2022.

## **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Liz Peek titled "Border Crisis Torches Kamala Harris's Presidential Prospects" was posted at thehill.com on April 28, 2021.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Biden Reportedly Told Barack Obama He's Seriously Running in 2024" was posted at nypost.com on April 19, 2022.

## Biden's mental capacity

- An article by Alex Hammer and Morgan Phillips titled "Moment a Confused Looking Biden Sticks Out His Hand and Appears to Shake Thin Air After Falsely Claiming in Speech That He Had Also Been a 'Full Professor' at UPenn for Four Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Steven Klein titled "Fact Check: No, Biden Didn't Shake Hands With Thin Air; Wasn't Confused" was posted at ibtimes.co.in on April 15, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Star Trek Actress Kirstie Alley Claims Elder Abuse Is Being Committed Against President Joe Biden After He Shakes Hand With an Imaginary Person" was posted at themix.net on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Morris titled "Russia Accuses Biden of Having Dementia" was posted at foxnews.com on April 19, 2022.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Staff titled "Sen. Bernie Sanders: 'Now Is the Time for Radical Action on Behalf of the Working Class' "was posted at cnsnews.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "[San Francisco] Columnist [Eric Ting]: 'Painfully Obvious [Gavin] Newsom Wants to Run for President" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Brian Niemietz titled "Rep. Ilhan Omar Sees Christians Singing on a Plane; Wonders What Would Happen if Muslims Did the Same" was posted at nydailynews.com on April 17, 2022.

- An article by Natasha Anderson, Lauren Lewis and Elmira Tanatarova titled "Squad Member Ilhan Omar Slams 'Conservative Snowflakes' for Having 'A Complete and Glorious Meltdown' After She Was Mocked for Attacking Video of Christian Pastor Singing on a Plane" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Report: Business Executives Want Joe Manchin to Run Against Biden as Republican in 2024" was posted at breitbart.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Brian Schwartz titled "Billionaire [Nelson] Peltz Draws GOP Megadonors to \$5,000-a-Plate Fundraiser for Democrat Sen. Joe Manchin" was posted at cnbc.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'The Democratic Party Left Me': Lifelong Democrat [La'Ron Singletary], Former [Rochester, New York] Police Chief Changes Parties, Makes Run for Congress" was posted at dailywire.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Elizabeth Warren Predicts Democrats Facing 'Big Losses' in November Midterms" was posted at dailywire.com on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall and Cameron Cawthorne titled "Maxine Waters Pay Daughter Another \$24,000 in Campaign Cash, Adding to \$1.2 Million in Previous Payments" was posted at foxnews.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Cameron Cawthorne titled "Clyburn Inc: South Carolina Dem Showers Family Members With Over \$200,000 From Campaign Funds" was posted at foxnews.com on April 19, 2022.

#### Comments about conservatives

- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "[New Hampshire] Republican Matt Mowers Announces Record Election Cycle Fundraising Haul" was posted at breitbart. com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Brigid Kennedy titled "84 Percent of GOP Voters Say the World Would Be Better Off if Biden Weren't in Office; 83 Percent Say the Same of Putin" was posted at theweek.com on April 18, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Democratic Strategist James] Carville: Majority of Republicans Are 'Weirdos' in the 'Twilight Zone' "was posted at breitbart.com on April 19, 2022.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Rob Crilly and Nikki Schwab titled "Trump Officially Endorses J.D. Vance in the Ohio Senate Race: Ex-President Admits Hillbilly Elegy Author 'Said Some Not So Great Things About Me in the Past' but Is Now the Best Chance of Winning" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Paul Steinhauser titled "Trump Hauled in \$19 Million the Past Three Months and Has \$124 Million in His Coffers" was posted at foxnews. com on April 19, 2022.

## Contrasting Russell Westbook and Steph Curry

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jack Baer titled "[Self-Absorbed NBA Player] Russell Westbrook Lays Into Lakers Head Coach Frank Vogel After 2nd Straight Benching" was posted at sports.yahoo.com on Feb. 9, 2022.
- An article by Joey Linn titled "[NBA Star] Steph Curry Reacts to Coming Off the Bench [Revealing That He Made the Final Decision to Not Start the Game]" was posted at si.com on April 17, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Jenny Goldsberry titled "AMC [Theaters] to Accept Dogecoin as Currency" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Five Personality Traits of Self-Made Millionaires [Risk-Tolerant, Emotionally Stable, Open, Extroverted and Conscientious]; Do You Have Them?" was posted at jpost.com on April 17, 2022.
- An article by Matt McNulty titled "Parent in Easter Bunny Costume Hands Out Condoms at [Austin] Texas Elementary School: Incident Appears to Be Mix-Up Caused When Pharmacist Mother Grabbed Wrong Basket of Eggs Meant for Separate 'Safe-Sex' Clinic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 19, 2022.
- An article by Maddie Capron titled "'Earthquakes Keep Coming' as 3.9-Magnitude Quake Is Latest to Rattle Southern California" was posted at sacbee.com on April 19, 2022.

\* \* \* \* \*

**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."